PO Box 893
Hillsboro, NH 03244
Tel # (603) 464-4466
Fax # (603) 464-4053

Leo P. Corriveau, Ph.D. Superintendent of Schools

JoAnne Woodstock-Holst, MS.Ed. Special Education Coordinator

Wayne W. Emerson, B.A. Business Administrator

September 14, 1998 RECEIVED

SEP 17 1998

Dr. Elizabeth M. Twomey Commissioner of Education NH Department of Education 101 Pleasant Street Concord, NH 03301

STATE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

Dear Betty:

On March 10, 1998, under SB 2 ballot law, the communities of Hillsborough and Deering voted to change Hillsboro-Deering School District's funding formula from 75%/25%, to a 50%/50% formula (where one-half of all costs shall be apportioned on the basis of the ratio that the equalized valuation of each pre-existing district bears to that of the cooperative district and one-half shall be apportioned on the average daily membership for the preceding year). This becomes effective with the 1998 tax year.

The 50%-50% formula was offered and recommended by the school board and passed by a vote of 570-yes to 395-no.

Please let me know how I can help you this year.

Best wishes.

Dr. Leo P. Corriveau Superintendent of Schools

LPC:lf